
Customer Service Center 
5201 Blue Lagoon Drive, 9TH. Floor, 

Miami, Fl., 33126 
Tel: 1 (305) 716 4116, 
Fax: 1 (305) 716 4117, 

E-Mail: 

joel@conarinagroup.com 

Technical Head Office 
7111 Dekadine Ct. 
Spring, Tx., 77379 

Tel: 1 (832) 451 0185, 
1 (713) 204 6380 

E-Mail:    cbozenovici@vcmaritime.com 

 

Page 1 of 2 
 

 

                                                                                  

TECHNICAL CIRCULAR No. 463 of 05th February 2018 
 

To: All Surveyors/Auditors 
 

Applicable to flag: All Flags 
 

                                      IMO: No Turning Back on Fuel Sulfur Cap 
                                
Reference:                    IMO -MARPOL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
IMO: No Turning Back on Fuel Sulfur Cap 

 

In his opening speech for this week's meeting of the IMO Subcommittee on Pollution Prevention 
and Response (PPR), Secretary General Kitack Lim said that there would be "no turning back" on 
the implementation of IMO's worldwide cap on fuel sulfur content. High-sulfur fuels form hazardous 
levels of sulfur oxides (SOx) after combustion, and the new regulation is intended to reduce 
shipping's impact on public health and environmental quality.  

The most important item on the agenda this week is the consistent implementation of the [0.5 
percent] global limit of the sulphur content of ships’ fuel oil, which will come into effect from 1 
January 2020. The lower global sulphur limit will have a significant beneficial impact on the 
environment and on human health, particularly that of people living in port cities and coastal 
communities. 

Consistent implementation to all ships will ensure a level playing field is maintained. The expected 
improvement of the environment and human health will be achieved.  

Among other submissions, PPR will examine a proposal from shipowner associations and 
environmental groups that calls for a worldwide ban on the carriage of noncompliant fuels (except 
for vessels with scrubber technology, which captures SOx from high-sulfur fuel combustion). If IMO 
allows all ships to carry cheap, high sulfur fuels, the coalition argues, it could enable unscrupulous 
operators to avoid the law and create an uneven playing field for reputable companies that invest in 
compliance. The coalition behind the proposal is an unusual alliance of leading industry voices and 
environmental advocates, including BIMCO, Clean Shipping Coalition, Cruise Lines International 
Association, Friends of the Earth U.S., International Chamber of Shipping, International Parcel 
Tankers’ Association, INTERTANKO, Pacific Environment, World Shipping Council, and the WWF 
Global Arctic Program. 
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The environmental impact of the ban may be mixed. By reducing SOx emissions, it will certainly 
have positive implications for near-term public health.  

However, SOx also has a climate-cooling effect - enough of a cooling effect that some researchers 
suggest that large-scale, carefully engineered SOx emissions could be used to counteract climate 
change (with negative side effects). This means that reducing SOx emissions from shipping will 
increase the rate of global warming. 
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Kindest Regards, 
Cosmin Bozenovici 
Naval Architect – Conarina Technical Head Office 


